

Dear Parents,

The coronation of King Charles is fast approaching and the children have been talking about it with excitement. The children who were with us last year have fond memories of celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee together and we look forward to celebrating this new historical event as a school community. Practise of the National Anthem has begun in earnest!

On Friday 5th May we will be celebrating the coronation of King Charles within school. There will be a special assembly, celebration activities within the classrooms and a picnic lunch including a special coronation biscuit.

Children will be also be producing themed artwork in school which the CHIPS team will be framing for purchase. More details to be communicated from CHIPS shortly!

After school on Friday 5th May from 3.30-4.30pm we would like to invite you to join us for a celebratory street party on the playground with your families, including siblings if they would like to attend. <u>Please bring a picnic tea for your own family</u>. Children will should be collected from their classrooms as usual at 3.20pm. There will be some traditional games for you to enjoy and we will of course be singing the National Anthem! We hope to see as many of you there as possible - let's keep our fingers crossed for sunshine!

Many thanks